
CAEAS Minutes October 10, 2018 

Location: 313Music 1:45-3pm 

Attendees: Professors Jitianu, Campeanu, Scheetz, Boyar, O’Hanlon, Prince, V.P. Magdaleno, Student 

Reginald Sekyere. Guests: V.P.Bergmann, Director Laurie Austin, IT A.V.P.Ediltrudys Ruiz, Deira Pereyra, 

Yajaira Alvarez and Dr. Raymond Galinski. 

Dr. Bergmann and our guests from Admissions, Institutional Research and IT prepared an extremely 

informative launch of the new Admissions Dashboard to help us in our quest for data related to 

Freshmen applying to and enrolled at Lehman. They walked us through the data which will be available 

to our committee and sub-committee.  

Drs. Campeanu and Scheetz gave a summary of their sub-committee’s preliminary analysis of freshman 

data. A full report will be presented to the Senate for the November meeting. Some main points about 

the 2013-2016 student cohorts include: data from one term demonstrated that OSS students were 

comparable in terms of GPA to SEEK students, but OSS students earned fewer credits. However, after 

the one, their first semester, the differences were no longer apparent. We only have data so far from 

one semester of the 2017 enrollees, so we are continuing to analyze data about the second semester as 

it becomes available.  Another fact is that this year’s enrollment of OSS students has gone down to 

11.4% compared to last year’s 25%.                                                                                                                       

The sub-committee is continuing to collect information, including a cost analysis study to see how many 

students Lehman can effectively serve in each group in terms of support services.  

Also discussed was a proposal by the Nursing Department to the senate but no vote was necessary. 

We plan to schedule the next meeting in early November to prepare for report to the Senate.  

Submitted, Dr. Penny Prince  


